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The meeting of the Policy & Planning Committee of the Board of Trustees was held on the eleventh floor 
of the Administrative Tower.  The meeting was called to order by Chair Weiss at 5:49 p.m. 
 
Committee Members Present:   Kathy Weiss, Chair 
 John DeGrace 

  Alex Figueroa 
  Donna Tuman  
  Jorge Gardyn (ex-officio) 
 
 Also in Attendance: John Durso, Wanda Jackson 
  Ed Powers, George Siberón   

  President Keen, VP Muscarella, VP Reznik 
 
1. Chair Weiss requested a motion to approve the minutes of May 8, 2018.  Trustee DeGrace moved 

the motion.  Trustee Tuman seconded the motion.  Motion carried 4-0.   
 
2. Chair Weiss suggested that the committee postpones the discussion of the amendment to Policy 

3100 News Media Relations since there has been many emails and discussions and feels the 
administration needs to look at the additional information in order to recommend the best policy to 
the Board.  The committee agreed.        

  
Chair Weiss asked Donna Haugen to explain the changes to Policy 6800.  Ms. Haugen explained 

that when County Executive Laura Curran came into office, she decided to change the Gift policy the 
County followed.  The administration discussed and decided to address “Gifts” in the Policy by changing 
it to a “Zero Tolerance Policy Regarding Gifts” with regard to certain groups of employees.  While looking 
through the Policy a few other issues were addressed: reference to SUNY’s Community College regulations 
in the “Purpose” section, because they limit what community colleges are permitted to purchase;  address 
Grants:  in “Scope”, specify that grant-funded purchases are also governed by this policy.  Define “grant-
funded pass-through service contract”; and personal/professional service contracts (as defined in the 
Policy), and all Construction-related contracts must be signed by the President if they exceed $20,000.  If 
they are $20,000 or less, the Department Vice President who oversees the contract-initiating Department 
can sign them. 
 

Chair Weiss asked the committee members if they had any questions or comments.  Trustee Powers 
asked why there is no mention of “Best Buy” which the State adopted several years ago.  He explained 
“Best Buy” helps when the lowest bidder is not the most respons




